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Sandy Chen
THE COPPICE, OLDLANDS AVENUE, OLDLANDS AVENUE, HAYWARDS HEATH, RH17 6LP

| Objection

I object to this application on two main grounds, (1) the environmental impact on Balcombe, an Area
of Outstanding Natural Beauty, and (2) the impact on sound quality, where earlier tests had repeatedly
violated the agreed decibel limits for prolonged periods of several hours in the middle of night. My
objection to the Environmental Impact Assessment submitted with this application is that whilst its
focus is on the potential impact on the Ashdown Forest 10 miles away, there is no mention of the
potential impact on the small village of Balcombe itself. In particular, the increase in lorry traffic past
the Balcombe Primary School will significantly increase the risk of traffic-related injuries to the school
children and their families - with an accompanying significant increase in diesel emissions, which could
have longer-term health impacts. My second objection is that sound levels are likely to significantly
exceed the decibel limits, for long periods of time. My view is based on the previous tests in Balcombe,
where there were repeated and sustained violations of the agreed decibel limits - often in the middle of
night, which kept many Balcombe residents awake (including elderly and vulnerable residents).
Sincerely, Sandy Chen CEO Graphene Composites Ltd
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